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Memorandum

Department of Planning and Development

Planning Division

To:
Chair Beal and Members of the Portland Planning Board


From:
Carrie M. Marsh, AICP, Urban Designer, City of Portland, Planning Division

Date:
04/25/06

Re:
The Longfellow at Ocean Gateway

Introduction

This memo discusses the design of the Longfellow at Ocean Gateway project as shown in plans, elevations and renderings submitted on April 14, 2006.  The design of the project was previously described in memos to the Planning Board dated February 1, 2006 and March 30, 2006.

Discussion

The project is generally consistent the Design Guidelines for the Eastern Waterfront, particularly with regard to contextual design, placement, massing, proportion, articulation, materials, and design of parking garages.  The following issues remain open for discussion:
Longfellow Residences

Staff would like to see a rendering of the Fore Street elevation.  Of particular concern is the treatment of the highly visible service doors to the loading and parking areas.  It is recommended that a condition of approval be that the applicant work with Planning staff on the final treatment of these doors in order to enhance the pedestrian experience on Fore Street.
Office Building

The façade of the office building includes horizontal bands of painted aluminum panels that will be “champagne” in color, with vertical panels of red copper between the windows.  Staff would like to see material samples for this paneling system.  Staff commends the addition of vertical elements to break up the horizontal massing of the office building.  However, it is not clear if the vertical elements are visually strong enough to fully achieve the goal of breaking up the massing.  

Staff suggests that the vertical piers and the horizontal banding might all be copper.  Alternatively, the piers might be brick for the full height, and the horizontal bands be copper.  Planning and historic preservation staff felt that either of these solutions would provide a transition between adjoining historical areas and the fully contemporary garage on Fore Street.  

A condition of approval would be that material samples be provided, and the final selection of this mix of materials be discussed with Planning staff.
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